
 

 

Appendix 

On October 17, 2024, IT staff for Curium Pharma identified suspicious activity within the network. 
Upon discovering the incident, actions were taken to secure the network, an investigation 
commenced, and an outside cybersecurity firm was engaged assist with the investigation. The 
investigation determined that the unauthorized party was able to access some data within the 
systems between October 15, 2024, and October 19, 2024. Curium Pharma reviewed the files in 
the folders that may have been involved, and on April 15, 2025, determined the name and Social 
Security number was involved for four Maine residents. 
 
On June 20, 2025, Curium Pharma began mailing notification letters to the Maine individuals 
whose information was involved, via U.S. First-Class mail, in accordance with Me. Rev. Stat. Tit. 
10, §1348. A sample copy of the notification letter is enclosed. Complimentary memberships to 
credit monitoring services are being offered to the Maine residents whose Social Security numbers 
were involved. 
 
To help prevent something like this from happening again, Curium Pharma is implementing 
additional safeguards and security. 
 

 
 


